Academic Policies Committee 
September 16, 2004

Minutes

Attended: Esther Elstun, Carol Kaffenberger, Jean Moore, Cliff Sutton

Esther Elstun called the meeting to order at 3:10 p.m.

1. Esther reviewed the Academic Policies committee procedures for Jean Moore, our new member. The committee will continue to take responsibility for assignments as they are forwarded to our committee; and we will rotate the responsibility of taking minutes.

2. Approval of Undergraduate Interdisciplinary Programs. 
· Carol reviewed the concern and steps taken so far to investigate it. The issue was raised by Jim Harvey, Associate Dean of SOM, who expressed concern about the way undergraduate interdisciplinary programs are approved. His concern is that approval for undergraduate interdisciplinary programs rests with the Deans and Directors, a body that does not have faculty representation. His suggestion is that an Undergraduate Council be created (functioning like the Graduate Council) that would have faculty representation. Jim is concerned that Peter is promoting programs out of the Provost’s office that speeds up the process but may be shortcutting due process and best interest of faculty.

· Over the summer Debi Siler and Carol contacted all of the unit heads who would have some knowledge about this process because they may have interdisciplinary programs. Information provided by Chris Langley, Bernard White and Libby Hall indicated that these units have a process involving faculty review and approval, and they did not indicate that this is a concern.

· After presenting and discussing this information it was agreed that Carol would:

a) Contact J. Bockman, director of Undergraduate Global Affairs to determine how this program was approved, and 

b) Contact Jim Harvey to share preliminary information and check in about his level of concern about this issue.
3. Graduate Drop Deadline

· Last year the Senate approved a drop policy that would allow undergraduate students to drop a course midway through the semester. Students may drop up to three courses during their academic career. The policy will go into effect Fall 2005. Recognizing that this policy may have applicability at the graduate level, and the confusion of having two drop policies in the catalog, Esther and Cliff presented the issue to the Graduate Council last spring.
· The committee discussed our next steps and Cliff agreed to:
a) Contact Linda Schwartzstein and Peter Stearns about the issue and check on the Graduate Council process, and
b) Involve Susan Jones, depending on Peter and Linda’s responses.
4. Catalog – Carol will continue working on the academic policies catalog changes assignment during this program year.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m.
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